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Daily Angelus Letter
for March 21st
Saturday of the Third Week of Lent
Dear Parish Family,
Here is some more great news!  (Well, great considering the circumstances.)  One of our parishioners contacted me yesterday and is setting us up with the equipment so that we can live stream our Masses!  Between that and others who have stepped forward with their know-how and gadgets, this should be up and running soon.  I don’t think it will be up in time for this Sunday’s Mass but hopefully very soon after.  Thank you all so much!  (Say a prayer for them.)
Here are some things to consider for Sunday:
Keep the Sabbath:
· Pray

· Rest

· Read Scripture

Don’t let it just “happen.”
· Plan the day

· If you live with others, plan to gather for prayer or to watch Mass.

· Make a spiritual communion.

· Plan some activity together (if you live with others) that doesn’t involve electronics.
· Have a frank conversation about what each of you is experiencing.

· Call to mind that for which you are thankful today.

· Call to mind those who need prayers and if you haven’t sent them, unite them to the sacrifice of the Mass when you watch and pray along with our celebration.
· Journal! This is a unique historical moment!  Write down what you are experiencing.

· If you can, consider setting something aside for you parish remembering that our income is largely cut off.

NEWS FROM THE PARISH GROUNDS
The parish offices are closed today.  We have an automated answering service that will direct you to whomever it is you wish to speak and the answering machines will be checked regularly.  Office hours will resume Monday.
The church building is open.
We received notifications from the Vatican yesterday about how we are to celebrate Holy Week. One of the things they wanted parishes to attempt if at all possible is to live stream which, it seems, we will be able to do!  If anybody has any ideas what might aid those watching at home might do to enhance their prayer, send them in to me at fathervalencheck@gmail.com and I’ll try to share them with everyone.
There will not be an Angelus Letter tomorrow.
If I can get Fr. Pfeiffer to do it, once we have ours set up, I’ll see if I can get him to do the extraordinary form here at least once.  In the meantime, someone sent this link in to Fr. Bede’s Mass who often has Mass here at St. Sebastian:  youtu.be/-KARSsh7Pqc
A video was sent in by a parishioner that helps explain in simple terms what this virus is, what we can do and what we can expect: www.youtube.com/watch?v=BtN-goy9VOY
YOUR QUESTIONS
For those of us who are healthy enough to come to church, can (Stations of the Cross) booklets be made available for us?  The quick answer is “no.”  The reason is for the same for the removal of the missalettes and all other papers in the church.  The virus we are all trying our best to avoid can survive for some time on paper and a Stations booklet could conceivably be (or has been) held by many persons, only one of which would have needed to be ill to help spread sickness.  But the traditional Stations of the Cross are public domain and can be found online.  You can print them or follow along on your phone.
LAST THOUGHTS
It is about 9AM on Saturday morning as I write this.  As soon as I send this off I will go offer Saturday Mass for the general intentions of the parish, and for all of the prayers that you sent in.  Say a prayer for your staff and volunteers if you get the chance and thank you all for your positive attitude and help.  I will write to you again on Monday!
God bless, 
The Rev. John A. Valencheck.
St. Sebastian, pray for us.
St. Joseph, pray for us.
O Glorious St. Sebastian, faithful follower of Jesus Christ, to you do we raise our hearts and hands and implore your powerful intercession in obtaining, from God the Father, all the helps and graces necessary for our spiritual and temporal welfare, and for protection against contagious diseases. O, special guardian from diseases and accidents, we are confident that your intercession on our behalf will be graciously heard before the throne of God.  Amen.
Pope Francis’ Prayer during the Coronavirus Pandemic
O Mary,
you always shine on our path
as a sign of salvation and of hope.
We entrust ourselves to you, Health of the Sick,
who at the cross took part in Jesus' pain, keeping your faith firm.
You, Salvation of the Roman People,
know what we need,
and we are sure you will provide
so that, as in Cana of Galilee,
we may return to joy and to feasting
after this time of trial.
Help us, Mother of Divine Love,
to conform to the will of the Father
and to do as we are told by Jesus,
who has taken upon himself our sufferings
and carried our sorrows
to lead us, through the cross,
to the joy of the resurrection. Amen.
